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Calendar
Term 2, Week 5
1st June  2018 School Assembly

Term 2, Week 6
4th June 2018 Sport - Cycling

Term 2, Week 7
11th June 2018 Queens Birthday

Public Holiday

Term 2, Week 8
18th June 2018 Sport - Cycling TBC

Term 2, Week 9
25th June 2018 Sport - Cycling

Term 2, Week 10
2nd July 2018
6th July 2018

Sport - Cycling
School Assembly
Last Day Term 2

Term 3, Week 1
23rd July 2018
24th July 2018

Pupil Free Day
Students Return to 
School
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SATURDAY JUNE 2, 2018 

MARKET STALLS 

FOOD STALLS 

CAR BOOT SALE 

ENTERTAINMENT 

ART & PHOTO EXHIBITION 

FREE KIDS DISCO 4 - 6PM  

FIREWORKS!!
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 Students represented Ben 
Lomond Public School during 
their holidays attending the Ben 
Lomond ANZAC Day ceremony. 
Students laid a wreath in honour 
of all war veterans, and the 
school received a very generous 
donation of Private Clarence 
Thomas, a stretcher-bearer bear. 
This bear is part of a project that 

aims to connect students with the stories of service 
and sacrifice that we commemorate at special times 
around ANZAC Day and Remembrance Day. Staff and 
students at Ben Lomond Public School would like to 
thank the anonymous donor for this generous gift.		

Term 2 has seen us welcome seven new students to 
our school, Tobias, Yolande, Cooper and Holly in year 
2, and Lilli in year 3, Lillianna in year 5 and Takoda in 	
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year 6. These new students have boosted our numbers 
to 16!

With this increase in numbers it was wonderful to have 
9 of our students represent Ben Lomond Public School 
at the Australian Celtic Festival on Saturday May 5. 
All students looked fantastic marching in the street 
parade, many thanks to the parents and families who 
participated.

Our planned excursion to Wattle Ridge had to be 
postponed, but students showed remarkable resilience 
in the face of this disappointment, and with a picnic 
lunch packed we decided to spend the day climbing 
the large hill opposite the school. It was a truly 
spectacular view from the top; students enjoyed 
spotting the school and the village. As Gail wrote

When I got to the top of the hill I felt very proud. I 
could see the school, it looked very small. The autumn 
trees looked like a beautiful artwork. It was very steep. 
On the top we ate lovely sandwiches. We could see the 
wind turbines.

Bike riding this term has also brought out positive 
demonstrations of resilience amongst students and 
staff. After only 3 weeks some students have made 
great improvements in their confidence and stamina. 

And in yet another display of resilience this term, 
students in year 3 and 5 completed NAPLAN online. 
As one of the early schools trialling this new system 
in 2018, students dealt wonderfully with the change 
from paper to computer, and those students not 
participating were excellent support and worked well 
with the changes to routine.

Finally students recently participated in the small 
schools Cross Country at Bald Blair, it was wonderful to 
see all our students doing their very best on a chal-
lenging course. Cody and Gail were successful enough 
to represent Ben Lomond Public School at the Armi-
dale Zone Cross Country, showing determination and 
excellent being great sports.
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Hunter New England Local Health District 
Hunter New England Population Health 
Direct Contact Details 
Phone:  (02) 6764 8000 (Tamworth) 
     (02) 4924 6477 (Newcastle)      
 
 
 

May 21, 2018 
 
 
Dear Principal and Staff, 

 

Public Health and local GP’s are continuing to see pertussis cases within the New England 
area especially in school aged children.  

Pertussis (whooping cough) is notifiable to Public Health by School Principals and Child Care 
Directors in New South Wales. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Children and staff diagnosed with pertussis should not attend school until they have 
completed 5 days of antibiotics. If antibiotics cannot be taken, then they must not attend for 3 
weeks after onset of the cough.   

Public Health is requesting your assistance to disseminate information to parents and carers 
of school aged children within the local area, to increase awareness and hopefully prevent 
further spread of this disease. 

It would be greatly appreciated if the attached NSW Health pertussis fact sheet and the link to 
pertussis information on the NSW Health Website were included in the next school newsletter.   

http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/infectious/whoopingcough/pages/default.aspx 

If you have any further questions please do not hesitate to call the Public Health Unit on 6764 
8000. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 
For Dr. David Durrheim 

Service Director Health Protection,  

Hunter New England Population Health  

What is pertussis? 

 Pertussis is an infection of the throat that can cause bouts of coughing, and sometimes 
breathing difficulties and vomiting. Pertussis starts like a cold and progresses to bouts 
of coughing that can last for many weeks. Older children may just have a cough that 
is persistent and worse at night.   

 Coughing spreads the infection to others nearby.  Pertussis caught at school can 
spread to any younger brothers and sisters at home. Pertussis can be especially 
dangerous for babies. 

 The infection can occur even in fully vaccinated children as immunity following 
vaccination is only fully protective for 3-5 years.   
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Whooping Cough (Pertussis) page 1 of 2

What is whooping cough? 

Whooping cough can be a life threatening infection in babies. Whooping cough in babies can lead to apnoea 
(pauses in normal breathing), pneumonia, feeding problems and weight loss, seizures, brain damage and, 
in some cases, death. Older children and adults can get whooping cough too and pass it on to babies. 

What are the symptoms? 
 Whooping cough usually begins like a cold with a blocked or runny nose, tiredness, mild fever and

a cough.

 The cough gets worse and severe bouts of uncontrollable coughing can develop. Coughing bouts
can be followed by vomiting, choking or taking a big gasping breath which causes a "whooping"
sound. The cough can last for many weeks and can be worse at night.

 Some newborns may not cough at all but they can stop breathing and turn blue. Some babies have
difficulties feeding and can choke or gag.

 Older children and adults may just have a cough that lasts for many weeks. They may not have the
whoop.

How is it spread? 
 Whooping cough is spread when an infectious person coughs bacteria into the air which can be

inhaled by people nearby. If they are not treated early, people with whooping cough are infectious
in the first three weeks of their illness.

 Whooping cough spreads easily through families, childcare centres and at school.

Who is at risk? 
 Anyone can get whooping cough. People living in the same household as someone with whooping

cough are especially at risk.

 Immunisation reduces the risk of infection but immunity fades over time. You can still get
whooping cough even if you've been immunised.

How is it prevented? 

Whooping cough vaccines provide good protection from infection but immunity fades which means that 
boosters are needed.  

Immunisation for babies 
 Babies need to be immunised at 2 months, 4 months, 6 months and 18 months. The first dose 

can be given as early as 6 weeks of age.

 Getting your baby vaccinated on time gives them some protection when they are most at risk of
severe illness.

 If your baby's vaccines are overdue, see your GP now to catch up.

Communicable Diseases Factsheet Whooping cough affects people of all 
ages. It can be especially serious for 
babies. Vaccination reduces the risk 
of infection. Whooping Cough 

(Pertussis)
Last updated: 20 October 2016
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Whooping Cough (Pertussis)  page 2 of 2  

Immunisation for older children 
 A whooping cough booster is needed at 4 years of age.  

 Check if your child has been vaccinated. Look at their Blue Book, speak to your GP or ring the 
Australian Childhood Immunisation Register on 1800 653 809.  

 A second whooping cough booster is given in high school through the NSW School –based 
Vaccination Program. 

 
Immunisation for adults 
A booster for adults is recommended for: 

 Women who are in the third trimester of pregnancy, preferably at 28 weeks. Free vaccine is 
provided in NSW through Gps and hospital antenatal clinics. 

 Other adult household members, grandparents and carers of infants under 12 months of age.  

 Adults working with young children, especially health care and child care workers.  

 
If you are a close contact of someone with whooping cough: 

 If you have been exposed to someone with whooping cough early in their illness while they are 
infectious, watch out for symptoms and see your doctor if you get a new cough.  

 Some babies and some pregnant women need antibiotics to prevent whooping cough infection if 
they have had significant contact with an infectious person. 

 
How is it diagnosed? 
 
Your doctor may ask about your symptoms and whether there you've had any contact with whooping 
cough. If your doctor thinks you have whooping cough, a swab from the back of the nose or throat can 
confirm the diagnosis. 
 
How is it treated? 

 Some babies may need treatment in hospital or in intensive care.  

 Antibiotics are used to treat whooping cough in the early stages and can help prevent spreading 
whooping cough to others. People who are not treated early with the right antibiotics can spread 
the infection in the first 3 weeks of their illness. After 5 days of antibiotics, you are normally no 
longer infectious. 

 The cough often continues for many weeks, despite antibiotics. 

 
What is the public health response? 
 
Doctors and laboratories must confidentially notify cases of pertussis to the local Public Health Unit. Public 
Health Unit staff can advise on the best way to stop further spread.  
 
Infectious children are restricted from going to pre-school and school. Unimmunised contacts may be 
excluded from child care unless they take the special antibiotics. 
 
Identify - Protect – Prevent 
 
NSW Health whooping cough 
campaign  http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/PublicHealth/Infectious/whoopingcough/index.asp  
 
 
For further information please call your local Public Health Unit on 1300 066 055 or visit the New South 
Wales Health website www.health.nsw.gov.au 
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